
 

 

Monday 26th June 2023 
 

Re: Partial class closures due to strike action on Wednesday 5th July & Friday 7th July 
 
 

Dear Parents / Carers, 
 

As previously shared, there is a two-day planned strike for some education staff on Wednesday 5th July & Friday 7th 
July.  This has been called by the NEU and is not a decision the school has made. 
 

We have worked hard to make arrangements for as many pupils as possible to be in school on these days, as we 
understand the significant impact that any school closure has for you, your family and your child(ren). 
 

Please see below for an overview of which classes will be open and which classes will be closed on Wednesday 5th 
July & Friday 7th July.  Where a class is open, this may not be with the usual class teacher but will be with familiar 
staff, who are known to school.   
 

As always, the decision to partially close the school is a serious one and only used as a last resort.  The safety and 
wellbeing of all our pupils is our main priority. 
 

All children will be expected to attend school as normal on non-strike days. 
 
 

Wednesday 5th July 
Class Usual Class Teacher Will my child’s class be open? 

Nursery – Morning Miss Heathcote 
Mrs Kerr 

OPEN 
Nursery - Afternoon  

Ra Miss Jenkins CLOSED 

Rb Miss Nicholson 
OPEN 

Rc Miss Holt 

1a Mrs Butt 

CLOSED 

1b Mr Thompson 

1c Miss Warner 

2a Miss King 

2b Mr Long 

2c Miss Livesey 

3a Mrs Mawdsley 

OPEN 

3b Mr Morgan 

3c Miss Blackett 

4a Mr Heath 

4b Mr Byrne 

4c Miss Wilson 

5a Miss Ali CLOSED 

5b Miss Hussein 
OPEN 

5c Miss Faulkner 

6a Mrs Atherton 

CLOSED 6b Mr Parmley 

6c Miss Henry 

Woodland (afternoon) Miss Davies OPEN 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Friday 7th July 
Class Usual Class Teacher Will my child’s class be open? 

Nursery – Morning Miss Heathcote 
Mrs Kerr 

OPEN 
Nursery - Afternoon  

Ra Miss Jenkins CLOSED 

Rb Miss Nicholson OPEN 

Rc Miss Holt 

CLOSED 

1a Mrs Butt 

1b Mr Thompson 

1c Miss Warner 

2a Miss King 

2b Mr Long 

2c Miss Livesey 

3a Mrs Mawdsley 

3b Mr Morgan 

3c Miss Blackett 

4a Mr Heath OPEN 

4b Mr Byrne 

CLOSED 
4c Miss Wilson 

5a Miss Ali 

5b Miss Hussein 

5c Miss Faulkner OPEN 

6a Mrs Atherton 

CLOSED 
6b Mr Parmley 

6c Miss Henry 

Woodland (afternoon) Miss Davies 

 
What about clubs? 
Breakfast and IDL club will be open as usual for children in classes that are open. All other clubs (before and after 
school) will be closed on Wednesday 5th July & Friday 7th July.  This includes sports, tutoring and mentoring.  
 

What about my child’s learning if their class is closed? 
An email will be sent to all parents/carers with links to various websites, which offer a variety of learning resources 
and activities you and your child can do at home 
 

What if my child is entitled to Free School Meals and the school is closed? 
A letter has been sent home to all families of children who are entitled to a Free School Meal, whose classes are 
planned to be closed. Parents can request a hot meal for your child that you will be able to collect from school. 
 

What if we need help? 
If you have any questions or concerns about the impact of the strike on your family, please contact the office on 
0161 224 1269 or by emailing admin@chapelstreet.manchester.sch.uk who will arrange for either our Family Work 
Co-Ordinator (and Cost of Living support person) or a member of the senior leadership team to speak with you in 
confidence. 
 

Thank you for your support, 
 
Mrs K Pilling 
Acting Headteacher 

mailto:admin@chapelstreet.manchester.sch.uk

